
GLENBURN TWP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ MEETING 

MINUTES 

 

September 19, 2016 
 

Board Members in Attendance: Mike Savitsky, Bill Wicks and Dave Jennings 

Board Guests in Attendance:   Solicitor MacGregor, Code Enforcement Officer Wicks and Secretary 

Bernadette Menendez. 

Public in Attendance: Andrew Kupchik, Marilyn Costa, Beth Scalpi, Ken Jenkins, Chris Kaney, Georgiann 

Eccleston, David Druck, Marilyn Druck, Mr. Wietzel. 

 

-Supervisor Savitsky called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm with the pledge to the flag. 

Minutes 

Supervisor Savitsky motioned to waive the reading aloud of and accept the minutes of the August 22,, 

2016 Township Meeting. The August Minutes were approved and Supervisor Wicks 2nd, All in Favor.   

Financial Report/Presentation of Bills 

Mo. by Savitsky, 2nd by Wicks to pay the bills and accept the financial reports as presented by Secretary 

Menendez in the amount of $264,497.03. With payment to Wayco, Inc. for $227,772.33 for Road project, 

$11,552.10 for engineering cost. Balance of $8,382.00 for Bradco Equipment conveyor. Balance $16,790.60 in 

operating cost for township. 

All in favor 

Hickory Ridge Sewer: Malcolm - nothing to report 

Committee Reports 
 Police: Police Officer No Report  

 Roads: No report Road Master Mark Hopkins reported via report that crew has been keeping up with 

the trimming of roadsides and intersections, Filling in potholes and cleaning out ditches and cross pipes. Will 

start to resurface the dirt roads before the winter weather starts. Maintenance of vehicles and tools. Leaf cleanup 

to start soon. Will start to prepare the trucks with plows for upcoming winter months. 

Sewage Enforcement:  No Report 

Code Enforcement:   See Below under new business 

Planning:  No meetings 

 Recreation:  No Report    

ACT 32 Tax Collection: No Report 

 Dangerous Structures: No report. 

 

 

Old Business: 

 

Pave cuts – good news – redoing the whole road and new water line and entire new road going in. 

Send copy of ordinance to Malcolm.  

 

Blackledge /Syal greenspace. Drawings signed by supervisors. 

 

New Business:   
 

PA one Call nominations 

PA one Call Lights. We are good. Had LEDS put in  

 

Bernadette asked to Purchase used file cabinet from Breig Bros., Inc. for $250.00. Approved by Mike 

Savitsky and 2nd by Dave Jennings. All in favor. 



 

 Zoning officer Tom Wicks said that he has spoken to Mrs. Syal regarding property that is being 

disturbed by greenspace on property. She is interested in putting in a barn and getting horse for her daughter. 

There is not enough space for a horse. Must have 5 acres. Resident Mr. Wietzel shows pictures to board and 

wants to make sure nothing is done that is not allowed.  Also stated that she purchased 4.73 acres in May of 

2015. Nothing can be built on greenspace. Santa hired a contractor taking out all the greenspace. Mr. Wicks said 

that greenspace does not mean just grass. He will go up there and check out the area. Over an acre of 

disturbance, Mr. Wicks will have the conservation district office go up there also. Malcolm MacGregor also 

explained about the greenspace and thanked him for bring to our attention. 

 

 

Announcements:  
 

Public inmput: 

 Abington Little League 

Mr. Stansky asked about status. Malcolm MacGregor spoke to attorney Greg Pascale regarding setting 

up meeting with adjoining land owner. Will keep us informed. Could not look at property because 

principle was ill. 

 

Marilyn Costa asked about time frame of road work. It is a three year project.  

 

Gerard Hetman LC Dept. of Community Relations – Tire Recycle Oct 12-15 8-3 Wednesday thru 

Friday Sat 8-11. Also drop sites at Clarks Summit DPW. $2.00 per tire. 

Hero’s Day – State Public Fairgrounds. 

Next month county budget, will give to us in November 2016. 

Early stages of Brownfield Fed Grant any Former Industrial sites.  Precision is in N Abington Township. 

Check out the website. 

 

 

  

 

 Supervisor Savitsky motioned to adjourn at 8:14 PM and Supervisor Jennings 2nd.  All in Favor. 

  

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Bernadette R. Menendez, Secretary/Treasurer  

 


